
Tax Court of Canada Cour canadienne de l’impôt

Notice to the Public and the Profession

The Tax Court of Canada is presently preparing for the reopening of several of its
offices in the near future and for the resumption of in-person Court hearings in a
number of cities across the country starting July 20th, 2020.

Parties whose hearings were interrupted in March by the closure of the Court or
whose general appeals were adjourned in March and April can expect to be
contacted in priority to schedule the continuation or hearing of their appeal.

The Court is also looking into conducting litigation process conferences, such as
Case Management Conferences, Pre-trial Conferences and Status Hearings, by
phone or online in the coming weeks.

The Registry offices across the country remain closed for the transaction of
business until further notice.

Further information concerning the Court’s return to regular operations, the
suspension of timelines, the computation of time and other issues relevant to the
resumption of Court operations and sittings will be posted on the Court’s website
in the coming days.

Dated this 17th day of June, 2020.

(Original signed by Eugene P.
Rossiter Chief Justice)

Eugene P. Rossiter
Chief Justice


